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“Only let your conversation be as it becometh the gospel of Christ: that whether I come and see you, or
else be absent, I may hear of your affairs, that ye stand fast in one spirit, with one mind striving
together for the faith of the gospel;” -Philippians 3 27

Dear Pastor and Church,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We are so grateful and thankful to our God for
His faithful and grace that He’s giving us everyday of our lives! Truly, it is a great privilege to serve of Living
Almighty God!

We would like to express our thankfulness for your faithful prayers and generous support through these
years! Thank you so much also for giving us extra miles of generosity on our December gift giving! We have
distributed a total of 585 food packs cost $20 each. And 600 year-end gifts for our feeding minisiry children. I
know that the pictures may show some of their smile and happiness but to see their smiles face to face and hear
their deep gratitude to all of you are so overwhelming! And all I can say is “ Thank you Lord for giving us partners

in the ministry and glory all belongs to you!”

I pray that though I cannot post in this letter all of their pictures, some of it may give you smilel Because it
was a great rehef spec1a11y in this difficult t1mesT WITH ALL OF OUR HEARTS THANK YOU SO MUCHI




Please keep praying for our Children feeding ministry! We are almost 100% back with our Children feeding
ministry! Our folks here have already committed some money for this ministry but still we are of need of around
$250 per week. We are doing our best to keep our children fed even with little bread that our filipino brethren give
but we are praying that we can do hot meals too. Hoping and praying that the Lord will provide for more funds for
it as it is greatly used of God to evangelize the kids with the gospel of Jesus Christ and equip them with the word of
God as they grow! These ministry has produced several Bible Students that will be future Pastors, missionaries and
Christian workers to our country and even to our neighboring country!

Please Pray also for the fellow Missionaries/Pastor that we are have sent out to different villages. They are of need of
monthly support but their urgent needs are to have a church lot and building due to their growing congregations.
They even tried to have multiple services but we all agree that the fellowship of the church members will be greatly
affected if they don’t see each other often.

This is Pastor Marlon Nebre. He Started His ministry in 2017. Now, they minister to over 250 children every week

and more often his congregation is divided and meet to several locations. But sometimes they are allowed to use a

rice storage/warchouse to facilitate the whole congregation. His congregation is at least has 150 people. They are so

eager and bold to reach their community with the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ!
- . ! _




This is Pastor Jayvee Ganelo. He started the ministry in the village of Siling Bata July of 2019. Their mission church
has started several children centers in several location which did not only reach kids but also young people whose
eventually became faithful in reaching youths of their age group and joining them in their youth groups. Currently,
some of his young people that are being train in our Shepherd Bible Institute.

This is Pastor Daniel Baligaboso. He started the minstry in the Village of Bagong Barrio June of 2019. together with
his faithful mom sis. Donna their ministry reaches many adults. They have a very vibrant fellowship of adults which
led them to reach more fathers and mothers with the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ! They are also reach many kids
and young people but I think their ministry’s strength is with the adults.




This is Brother Isagani Dela Pena, he started his ministry may of 2021 in the village of Pinagkwartelan. His ministry
began with basketball evangelism and children and feeding ministry. Then doors were open for home Bible studies.
We are praying that this coming August 2022 that they will start having Sunday Services.

December 19 2021-after so many cancellation due to Covid-19 Restrictions. We finally celebrated our 10%* year
Anniversary since we started the ministries here in the province of Bulacan. We gathered all the people that we
minister in different location except the children in our feeding centers. I'm so glad to see so many people we have
reached with the gospel of Jesus Christ through the small mission churches that we have planted through these years.

SHEPHERD BAPTIST INTITUTE UPDATE- by the grace of God we are on our second year of our Bible School.
Looking back on its beginning all I have was a clear vision and calling from God to begin this great ministry. We
praise God that many of our young people that are studying are now being use by God to different ministries such
as evangelism/soul winning, discipleship, church planting, children feeding ministry, facilitating camps and
retreats, home Bible Studies, Music ministries and many more.
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SBI Practicum

PARSONAGE PROJECT UPDATE:

We would like to praise and thank the Lord for his goodness and for giving generous partners in the ministry like
you. I don’t know how to thank you enough for you faithful prayers and generosity towards this project. All the gifts
that you have given us were used to fully furnished the first and second level of the parsonage, kitchen, restrooms
dinning room and church office but because of lack of bedroom we temporarily use it as an extra bedroom. And we
are using our small printing room as our church/SBI office temporarily.







Thank you so much once again for your generosity toward this project. We definitely maximize all the funds that
you have donated together with the best effort of our Filipino brethren could do to contribute with this project.
However we are not able to finish the third level of the parsonage.Please continue to pray for the completion of this
project. Probably it will still need around $5000 to finish it.

Additional Prayer Requests:

1. Please pray for the ministries here in the province of Bulacan. In the months of January and February we have
seen an exponential growth in every churches in the villages specially in our church where I currently ministering.
But the devil seems not to like it very much. In the months of March and April a lot of members got sick and we
even had a member that died just last week. My family and I were not spare from sickness. Another problem was
immorality with several of our young people who were volunteers in the ministries. It resulted great damage on the
church’s testimony in the community and several people and families left the church. But praise God because little
by little we are now on the recovery process.

2. Please pray for me. I'm trying my best by the grace of God to keep myself together for my family, church and
specially for God. To be honest I'm having symptoms of depression but I'm fighting and I have faith on God that I
will overcome it.

3. Please pray for the Pastors I have mentioned above. I can guarantee that all of them are faithfully serving the Lord.
They are all hard workers, dedicated and diligent! Please include their needs in your prayers. They all need church
lot and building that at least would accommodate 100 to 150 people. All of them are overflowing in the places they
gather for church services. The lot cost around $30,000 each and the building cost around $40,000 each.

4. Please pray for more monthly support of Shepherd Baptist Institute. We need more partners in the ministry as the
Bible school grows bigger. We currently have 50 students and more are desiring to enroll this coming May 16 2022.

5. Please pray for our hearts desire for our church and Bible Institute. A 6,458.35 sq.ft multi~purpose building was
designed by my friend that can serve as a worship hall, Sunday school rooms, Bible school facilities and future
Christian School facilities.( Jemima is currently furthering her education so that she will be eligible to run the
ministry of K~12 Christian School.) The amount we are praying for this building to be functional is $120,000. I
know it is really a big amount of money but by the grace of God I know He will provide. Like what my friend always
remind me “He is our source”!

6. Please pray also for the come back of our VBS. We will be having it this coming 274 and 3¢ weeks of July 2022.
We will attempt to minister to the children like what we did last 2019. Our goal is to have 4,500 children in 18
different locations In Christ Service,

-

Brother Anthony Yamat



